
For unto you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour,  
which is Christ the Lord. – Luke 2:11 
  
  
December 2023 
Dear Partners in the Lord, 
  
As we begin the Christmas Season and have time to pause and remember our Savior’s birth, it is hard to 
believe that we have been in the States for a little over a month already! We are having a blessed time as we 
visit many of our supporting churches as well as our family. We are so grateful for the time that we have to get 
to know our grandchildren a little better. We were able to celebrate our granddaughter Eliana’s fourth birthday 
as well as our grandson Will’s second birthday.  That was such a joy!  We are also thankful that we were able 
to spend Thanksgiving with our family and we will be able spend Christmas with two of our sons. Nathan is not 
able to make it for Christmas but plans to come in January.  
  
We are blessed to have a full church schedule that gives us the opportunity to update our supporting churches 
with all that God is doing at Hope In Christ Baptist Church in Fisaantekraal.  
  
We are enjoying our time here, but we miss our church family in South Africa.  We have been able to stay in 
contact with many of them over social media. Everyone seems to be doing well and Pastor Filip and Amy 
LeRoux are busy serving at Hope In Christ Baptist Church while we are away. We look forward to getting back 
in February and working alongside them as we serve the Lord together and watch Him build His church.  
  
Please be praying for us to be able to find a new church transport vehicle when we return. We most likely will 
be also using this vehicle for our personal use as well. We no longer have a need for both the van and a car. 
We have around $13,000 in a vehicle account but we will need to raise around $2,000 more. If you are 
interested in giving towards a new van, you can send it to ABWE, PO Box 8585, Harrisburg PA 17105 or 
online at www.abwe.org. Please designate the donations to “Jim and Terry Miller Account No. 0132781, 
Sub-Account 022 Vehicle.  
  
We also are a little over $225 short on our monthly support requirement.  Part of that shortage is due to 
an increase in our health insurance premium. For us to get our financial clearance to return to South Africa on  
February 21, we will need to raise that amount.  We are praying for God to supply that need so we can return 
and serve the Lord in the ministry He has called us too.  
  
Please continue to pray for our co-workers Cal and Sue Lewis as they are busy with both Faith Fellowship 
Church and Tybergerg Baptist church. Also be praying for Filip and Amy LeRoux, who are heading up the 
Fisantekraal ministry while we are in the States.  
  
We are so grateful to you all for your love, prayers, and support. It is a joy serving the Lord alongside all of you. 
We want to wish you all a Merry and Blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
  
Serving Him, 
Jim and Terry Miller 
Cape Town, South Africa 
  
Address:  P.O. Box 348, Cape Gate 7562, Republic of South Africa. Skype (814) 359-7299, 
 Email  jim.miller@abwego.org 
Home Church:  First Baptist Church, 539 Jacksonville Rd., Bellefonte, PA 16823; Phone (814) 355-
5678; www.fbcbellefonte.org 
Serving with:  ABWE, PO Box 8585, Harrisburg, PA 17105; Phone (717) 774-7000; www.abwe.org. 


